Yosemite Alpine Community Services District
P. O. Box 31, Fish Camp, CA 93623
November 2018 Communication

WINTER PARKING. Yes, winter is coming. Please do not park on the roads during snow events. The hard
working snow removal crew comes around early in the morning to clear the roads, so please do not park and
obstruct their access to the front of your home. PLEASE do not dump snow from your vehicle onto the
roadways. This causes the snow removal crew to come back and reclear your area, an unnecessary extra
expense. Those of you with vacation rentals please convey this message to your renters. Thanks in advance.

THANK YOU DARLENE SWENSON. The YACSD board would like to thank Darlene for her many hours of
dedication and effort she put in during her time on the board. Her wisdom and insight helped to guide the
board.

WELCOME TIM McGINTY. Tim has been elected to the YACSD board via the process of having 2 candidates
running for 2 openings. Tim and his wife Brenda have just completed their home on Forest Drive and he is eager
to contribute to the District. Welcome aboard Tim.

PUBLIC RECORDS ACT (PRA) REQUESTS. The YACSD board has received several labor intensive requests for
information in the past year. Some requests have required over 6” of files to be produced, redacted and
provided. Many documents were transmitted electronically, which eased the load, but it has taken time away
from family, friends and projects that would benefit Fish Camp.

EMERGENCY CONTACTS. (1) Mariposa County is now signed up with Everbridge to handle the emergency alert
system with property owners. If you were previously enrolled through the Nixle program you are automatically
enrolled in the Everbridge (parent company of Nixle) program. Please download the Everbridge app to enroll, if
you weren’t enrolled previously. (2) You may also go to www.msoalert.com (Mariposa Sheriffs Office Alerts) to
sign up for emergency notification through the Sheriff’s office. IF you change/add phone numbers or want to
add contact info, please contact the programs above. (3) You may text Fish Camp’s zip code (93623) to 888777
to receive mobile alerts. (4) Having a NOAA radio has been suggested, by the National Weather Service, to give
timely alerts to residents.

*Everbridge has sent out a warning of a weather advisory for the next couple days in Fish Camp.

SILVERTIP LAWSUIT STATUS. Our attorney is in the final stage of preparing the out of court settlement
agreement with Palm Springs Village that will guarantee the District’s water rights in the meadow.

VEGETATION REDUCTION. Cal FIRE has lifted the burning ban in our area. A Burn Permit is required. Please go
to a Cal Fire station to get a permit. You must call 888.440.2876 prior to starting any burn piles. Please be very
careful this year when burning vegetation.

NEXT MEETING. The next YACSD board meeting will be Saturday, January 12, 2019, at 1:00 pm in the Tenaya
Lodge of Fish Camp. This meeting will be following the Fish Camp Planning Advisory Council meeting at 9:30 am
and the Fish Camp Volunteer Fire Association meeting at 11:00ish.

YOUR BOARD MEMBERS

Chair Dick Ryon dickryon@comcast.net

Vice Chair Patti Frey  1slonative@gmail.com

Darlene Swenson, retiring from office

Karen Green greenbeansS@comcast.net

Karen Glendenning yacsd@hotmail.com

Tim McGinty mcginty7691@gmail.com  (coming on board officially on Dec. 7, 2018)



